
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  S. Yhudah-Green, Chief of Police 

DATE:  November 13, 2023 

RE:  Public Safety Report  

Department   

Pine Lake Police Department welcome our newest member to the department, Mrs. D. 

Washington.  Washington will be serving as our Police Department TAC.  She is currently in 

training.  This position will allow office administrative support.   

 

Rockbridge Road Update  

The prime contractor reports there are still things to be done. The Permanent striping (which has 

to be done at least 14 days after asphalt placement), signage, mid block crossing signal, conduit 

for lighting, and completion of sod installation.  

Code Compliance/Commercial 

Code compliance will be addressing concerns on Spruce, Lakeshore and Park Dr. for the month 

of November. 

 

Crime and Public Safety   

According to surrounding Agencies’ recent reports, a number of our sister agencies are 

experiencing an uptick in fentanyl related incidents (and a number of OD’s) in the past month. 

Also notated is the recent increase in entering autos and traffic related fatalities. 

 

Extra:  No New Update  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Obedience to Traffic-
Control Devices (Red 

Light/Stop Sign)

Insurance 
Requirement

Unregistered 
Vehicle/Tag Violation

License Violation  
(Suspended, Wrong 

Class, not on Person)

Misc (City 
Ordinance,Wrong way 

on One Way)

VIOLATIONS IDENTIFIED


